Mike Cullumber President

> Bob Pian Vice President

Kari Granville Member at Large

Mel Nichols Member at Large

Steve Yturralde *Member at Large*



Heather Collins-Brunelle Secretary

Barbara Noblet

Lynn Van Patter JOAD Coordinator

www.azarchery.com www.azjoad.com www.arizonacup.com

BASF Multi-Purpose Indoor Range "Sneak Peek" and JOAD Club Organizational Meeting

Friday, September 11, 2009 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM

Attending:

AZGFD: Tanja Washburn (Education), Mike Raum (Bow hunting, BASF archery)
Community: Bob Pian, Janice Price, Wayne Davidson, Cathie Kieborz, Kari Granville, Mike Speck,
Lindsay Pian, Lynn Clinton Van Patter, Mike Raum, Mel Nichols, Mike Braunstein.

- The meeting opened with the new AZGFD Archery Education Coordinator, Tanja Washburn introducing herself. Tanja has a collegiate and national competition, archery business and marketing background. She is excited about being here in Arizona and her extensive background will serve the archery community well. AZGFD is looking to support JOAD as a place to go after NASP, reach out Parks and Recreation and investigate ASAP.
- Next was a roundtable introduction of the archery community members in attendance.
- Mike Raum discussed his upcoming new role as Bow hunting coordinator for AZGFD.
 Washburn and Raum will work together as an archery educational outreach team.
- Mike Raum then discussed the remodeling and improvements that are taking place at the Air Gun Range AKA Multi-Purpose Indoor Range Facility. These upgrades are scheduled to be completed by November 1, 2009. Several thoughts and suggestions were offered to create a serviceable range environment. (Access, A/C, restrooms, storage, lighting, electrical, layout, target type, sharing the building between air pistol and archery) The range can accommodate 24 archers in 80 cm spaces on the shooting line at one time. The range can accommodate 18 and 25 meters FITA events as well as indoor 3D.

- Closing the meeting were discussions about a new/re-established JOAD program at BASF. Several thoughts were presented and many more ideas and questions need further discussion.
 - Once a month classes vs. weekly/bi-weekly. The consensus seems to be that a
 weekly JOAD program will be more efficient and effective in building archery
 among interested individuals.
 - Create a session curriculum and set-up the program on session basis. Session length and fees have yet to be determined...again further discussions will need to take place including determining cost.
 - Coaching needs also need further discussions. Mike Braunstein and Bob Pian have offered their services as heavy lifting gophers and fill-in instructors but not every week. Kari Granville has also offered support as instructor when possible. Lynn Clinton Van Patter has offered her services as both the club administrator and beginners instructor. Lynn can be available most every Friday evening but further instructors are needed.
 - o Initial plans are for the JOAD club to meet Friday evenings. Session times and structure need to be discussed.
 - o Identify further individuals who can support the JOAD program...i.e. instructors, administrative support, others.

JOAD Club Summary:

Equipment: Heather Collins Brunelle has equipment, Pian to inquire. Nichols has some equipment. The AZ JOAD program has 8 Genesis bows)

Instructors: Pian, Braunstein and Granville are available part time.

Administration: Van Patter

Curriculum: Van Patter to review curriculums to develop a session concept where JOAD would sign up for an 8 week plus or minus session. Granville to forward an example to Van Patter. Cullumber and Yamaguchi also have information as to club structure prepared for the new Paseo Vista club in Chandler.

Coach: A head coach is needed to provide consistent coaching and continuity.

- Tournaments (post meeting information)
 - o Pian plans to conduct the Iron Archer at the BASF Multi use indoor range facility.
 - The facility is proposed to be the site of the ASAA Indoor championship pending review by the ASAA.
 - Anyone that would like to host a tournament is welcome to do so. For ASAA support, contact Bob Pian.

End